

## The Corporation of the District of Saanich | Mayor's Office 770 Vernon Avenue Victoria BC V8X 2W7 | T 250-475-5510 | www.saanich.ca

January 18, 2024

Dean Murdock Chair, CRD Transportation Committee 625 Fisgard Street Victoria, BC V8W 1R7

Dear Chair Dean Murdock:

## **RE: Request For Removal of Rigid Bollards**

On January 8th, 2024, Saanich Council approved the following motion:

"That Council request the Mayor write the Capital Regional District requesting that the rigid bollards on regional trails be removed and retrofitted in accordance with BC's Active Transportation Design Guide and request the Capital Regional District gather data on accidents resulting in collisions with bollards."

In addition to our motion, we understand that the Capital Regional District is undertaking trail widening improvements and we request that you consider opportunities for working in harmony.

We appreciate your consideration of Council's request.

Sincerely,

Dean Murdock

Dean Murdock

Mayor

cc: Ted Robbins, Chief Administrative Officer

Kevin Lorette, General Manager of Planning and Protective Services Larisa Hutcheson, General Manager of Parks and Environmental Services

Colin Plant, Board Chair